
 
 
MEMORANDUM                                                       
To:             Tornillo ISD Board of Directors 

From:         Rosy Vega-Barrio, Superintendent 

Subject:     Acceptance of LASO 3 Grant 
 
Date:          February 26, 2025 

 

HISTORY: 

Tornillo ISD has been selected for five grant programs under the Learning Acceleration Support 
Opportunities (LASO) Cycle 3 for the 2025-2026 school year, totaling $1,106,400. These funds 
will support the salaries of key Instructional Support staff to assist teachers in curriculum 
internalization and enhance technology integration in the learning process. 

RATIONALE: 

To complete the eGrants application and receive the awarded funds, the BOT must approve the 
LASO 3 grant selection by March 24, 2025. 

BUDGET IMPACT: 

The LASO Cycle 3 grant will provide significant savings to the district by financing personnel, 
professional development, materials, and technology costs. 

ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION: 

The Administration is recommending that the Board of Trustees approve the acceptance of the 
LASO Cycle 3 grant for the duration of the grant. 


